Committee Reports
June 19, 2021

Beach Committee: Mark McCulloh, Nancy Glasgow, Fred Eisenbrandt, Jr.

The Women’s “Battle on the Beach” competition will take place on Thursday, June 24 at 6:00 PM. Examples of the
events that the women will compete in are: Ironwoman, distance run, distance swim, Run-Paddle-Run, etc. We are
expecting team members from Ocean City Beach Patrol, Rehoboth, South Bethany, and Bethany patrols and others to
participate that evening. It should be a rousing competition and we are hoping to gather a great audience to cheer our
ladies on!

Beautification Committee Report: Tris Kruger, Kathy Lyons, Holly Fluty Dempsey

A meeting was held with two members of Ruppert Landscaping management. MBA property management and | were
able to come to an understanding with Ruppert of our requirements. Cutting and trimming grass has improved. Pine
straw was installed where required on Beach Plum. Watering of new trees and flowers during a particularly dry spell was
accomplished. Dave Wieking is working on getting MBA’s mobile water tank pumps functioning. Fortunately, because of
recent heavy rains, the new plantings look pretty good. One of our MBA neighbors with an outside water source has
agreed to provide access to our volunteers should this be needed for watering.

Budget/Finance: Alex Sella, Jeff Sella, Jeff Rivest

Building Committee Report: Margie Cyr, Marty Shecter, Alvin Ross

Final inspections have been completed at: 31 Bayberry, 123 Evergreen and 22 Beach Plum. 32 Bayberry, 32
Errett, 20 Short, and 5 Errett will cease work on June 30 and resume after Labor Day. We anticipate 115
Evergreen, 41 Dune, 12 Bridge, 6 Errett, 12 Bayberry, 30 Dune, 139 Evergreen, 1 Bayberry, and 1 Dune will
complete no later than June 30. Numerous small projects are underway and will be completed by June 30.
Damage to community property was done by a contractor working at 25 Dune. This has delayed the
installation of the Flag Pole.

Commercial Committee: Carol Paul, William Gay

Community Facilities Committee: Jeff Sella, Alex Sella, Ron Thomas

Community Patrol Committee: Steve Larsen, Mark Reilly, Jeff Sella

Legal Committee: Ellen Throop, Paul Bradley, Bob Aberbach

Social Committee: Nancy Glasgow, Peggy Taylor, Virginia Liddle

We will host a Summer Solstice Soirée on June 19th at 6:00 PM on the BEACH! Attendees are asked to being a

chair and an appetizer to share. The second annual July 4th House Decorating Contest is also on schedule for
this year, so get your bunting ordered and your creative juices flowing!



